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More resources needed to regulate 
mainland tours

What was a moderate year-
on-year increase of 2% in the outbound levy between January 

and April this year, thanks to the red outbound travel alerts issued by the 
Security Bureau for both Thailand and Vietnam in May, became a slight 
dip for the first five months of this year. The situation in both countries, 
as some members saw it, has turned for the better since mid-June, and 
they therefore decided to resume Thailand and Vietnam tours. I wish to 
remind those members who have begun to organise such tours that 
the safety of travellers must always come first as far as itinerary ar-
rangements are concerned. As for those who plan to travel to Thai-
land and Vietnam, they should carefully assess the risks involved 
and fully understand the cover of their travel insurance policies.

At its meeting in June, the Board approved the Outbound Com-
mittee’s suggestion of consolidating various rules governing package 
tour brochures into one directive, namely Directive No. 217 (see “Council 
Bulletin”). One of the major amendments was to further simplify the 
registration procedures so that instead of registering the lower and up-
per limits of tour fares, members need only to register the lower limits, 
thus allowing greater flexibility in setting tour fares. Besides, the disclo-
sure requirements for information contained in brochures were made 
stricter, thus enabling the travellers to know the details of their tours 
clearly.

Apart from the above directive, the Board also decided to issue 
Directive No. 218, thereby increasing for the first time the registration 
fee for tour confirmation agreements of inbound tours from the main-
land from HK$20 for each 40-people tour group to HK$30 (see “Council 
Bulletin”). Members were first required to register all such tours in 
August 2007. During these seven years, not only has inflation steadily 
risen, the number of registered mainland tours has also drastically 
surged, with the result that the cost of regulating these tour groups 
has substantially increased. The fee rise, therefore, is most reasonable.

In view of a recent increase in the number of infectious diseases 
overseas, Secretary for Food and Health Dr Ko Wing Man specially ar-
ranged a meeting with representatives from the TIC in order to remind 
travel agents and travellers to take suitable preventive measures for 
outbound itineraries and outbound trips. For details, please visit the 

website of the Centre for Health Protection at www.chp.gov.hk. 
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